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				Filing season is coming to a close
It’s the final stretch in the filing season and almost time for that much needed vacation from tax returns.  Of course, some taxpayers may be on extension but that is now an automatic process for most. It’s been a successful filing season on our end. Just over 2.7 million returns in so far with 1.9 million refunds out the door, totaling just over $1.1 billion. The Contact Center has taken more than 123,000 calls – that’s a lot but down considerably from last year.  We hope that’s because we’re doing a better job of resolving issues on the first call, getting refund and fraud notices out very quickly and improving information on the website. 
 
The latest on the new paid family medical leave program
It’s a big and important initiative and we’ll keep updating you with news. Businesses with equal or better plans for paid family medical leave can register for an exemption, and if approved, may retain their plan and opt out of the state’s plan. It will all be done on MassTaxConnect, once the exemption registration option is available on April 29. Stay tuned, FAQs will be up shortly on the DOR website to help you navigate the exemption and collection processes.  FAQs on the DFML site are being updated, worth taking a look at those. Employer and employee toolkits are now available from DFML. The toolkits have resources for businesses and individuals to understand and implement paid family medical leave, including contribution rate calculators, informative videos, workplace posters, and other useful information designed to assist people with implementation planning.  
 
Innocent spouse claims
New rules for innocent spouse claims took effect on April 10. The revisions bring Massachusetts law more in line with federal provisions. You can learn more about the changes to innocent spouse claims on the DOR website.
 
Small business energy exemption
We are now past the extension date of March 31 for qualified businesses holding 2018 exemption certificates to register for the 2019/20 exemption. These businesses now face being taxed by a utility vendor. Our advice to qualified small businesses:  register now to avoid being taxed on future energy costs.
 
Short-term rentals
If you, or a client, rent out a room on a short-term basis, catch up on the changes this year to the room occupancy excise, which was expanded to include short-term rentals.
 
You can find previous DOR News on the DOR website
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